
OBG MEN’S BILLIARD CLUB 
 

MINUTES 
Wednesday, June 16, 2010 

Silver Lake Recreation Center 

 

 

TO:  Tom Fetherling, President 

FROM:  Walter D. Ennes, Jr., Assistant Secretary 

SUBJECT: BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

 

Tom Fetherling, President, called the meeting to order at 11:00 am.   

 

Officers in attendance included: 

 

Tom Fetherling, President 

Buddy Nichols, 2nd Vice President 

Walter D. Ennes, Jr., Secretary 

 

 

At approximately 11:00 am President Fetherling stated that on two occasions in the 

last month Leo Fraser has used profanity and became confrontational with two other 

members of the club, Jerry Marks and Hoot Gibson.  The purpose of today’s meeting 

is to determine what action should be taken.  After a great deal of discussion, it was 

agreed that Leo Fraser be given a final warning.  Any further instances from Leo 

Fraser will cause him to be banished from this club and membership terminated, as 

well as, notification be made to the Villages Recreation Department requesting he be 

banished from participating in playing at any of the Recreational Centers.  

 

The Villages Recreation Department’s Code of Conduct Rule is as follows: 

 

5) All Resident Council members and eligible guests shall not be allowed to use 

offensive or inappropriate language or behavior in or at a Recreation-

sponsored activity or facility.  Individuals who do not act appropriately will be 

asked to leave the activity or facility.  Having listed those assumptions, the 

following are intended to provide clarification to all participants. 

a) The use of obscenity, profanity or vulgarity during Resident Council 

activity or in any conversations involving participants will not be tolerated. 

b) It is everyone’s responsibility to maintain a safe, pleasant and comfortable 

recreational atmosphere. 

c) Every individual who participates in this program has the right to be 

treated with respect.  No one should be disparaged or criticized in front of 

teammates, members and spectators. 

 

President Fetherling met this date with Mr. Fraser, who acknowledged and accepted 

the Board’s decision. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:30am 

 

Respectively submitted, 

 

 

 

Walter D. Ennes, Jr. 

Assistant Secretary  


